PBC Chairs

Dear Colleague

Re: Smoking Cessation 
I have been in discussion with the PCT leads for smoking cessation with regard to the Smoking Cessation LES 2008/09 for West Hertfordshire.  There have been some amendments to the LES taking on board feedback from the PBC groups.
· There is a £10 payment for a failed quitter.

· The reporting form is much simpler.

There will now be payment for patients who are deemed lost to follow up and those who have failed to quit at 4 weeks of £10 (subject to certain criteria being met).  
Many of you have expressed frustration at the DH monitoring form comprising two pages.  For 2008/09, the new DH form will be one page.  The PCT is also working on having an online DH form in place by the end of June.
From a commissioning point of view it is our only initiative to address health inequalities.  As smoking accounts for 50% of health inequalities, then this is an essential if unglamorous activity.  I would hope that we stimulate enough provider activity to achieve our targets for the number of quitters.

I would recommend that the PBC groups agree to commission the LES.  Individual practices and pharmacists across West Hertfordshire will then decide locally to run intermediate services with the potential for future providers to come on board at a later date such as occupational health nurses from businesses.
Unless I hear from you by the 12th May, I will assume you support this proposal and I will liaise with the PCT to distribute the LES to all practices and pharmacies who have been trained as intermediate providers.  This will be done administratively through Hertfordshire Stop Smoking Service.
Yours 

Richard Walker

